



TOPIC	DISCUSSION	ACTION NEEDED
Members Present (15)	Via Go To Meeting 1. Chair: Barbara Martinez-Guerrero, Dream-In-Green 2. Valerie Turner, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 3. Candice Schottenloher, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County (Committee Liaison) 4. Michael Bello, Miami-Dade County 5. Camila Bernal, United Way of Miami-Dade 6. Lara Benezra, Avmed 7. Jen Cheek, Urban Health Partnerships 8. Mike Diamond, Community Member 9. Andrea Iglesias, Urban Health Partnerships 10. Cheryl Jacobs, Miami Center for Architecture & Design 11. Joanna Lombard, UM 12. Anamarie Melo, Urban Health Partnerships	ACTIONNEEDED
Welcome and Introductions		
Approval of Minutes	All members of the committees introduced themselves at the beginning of the meeting. There was a motion to approve the January 2021 Health and the Built Environment meeting minutes by Cheryl Jacobs, the motion was seconded by Valerie Turner.	
Executive Board Update	Barbara Martinez-Guerrero provided the Executive Board update to the committee. The Executive Board met virtually in February and March. The Executive Board has completed the Co-Chair elections. The new Co-Chairs of the Executive Board are Cristina Brito and Leyanee Perez. A Save the Date Announcement was shared the Consortium Annual Event and Awards Ceremony will be held virtually on Friday, October 1, 2021. The theme will be <i>Fall into Healthy Habits</i> . There will be a \$25 registration fee. This event will be combined with the Worksite Wellness Awards. The Consortium Directory has also been shared on the Consortium	





	website. As a reminder, please make sure your contact info is updated. This can be completed	
	<u>here</u> .	
Previous Action Updates	Barbara Martinez-Guerrero shared with the Health and the Built Environment Committee the committee meeting time survey results. A total of five members completed the survey. Based	
Committee Meeting Survey	on the feedback received, the current committee meeting time of the second Tuesday of the month from 10:00-11:00 AM bi-monthly still works best for most of the committee members.	
Review SWOT Analysis Activity	The SWOT analysis activity was sent through Survey Monkey for the committee to complete after the January meeting. This was designed to help evaluate the status and work of the committee. Candice Schottenloher shared the SWOT analysis activity results that was collected from the survey responses from the committee members.	
Performance Measures in Need of improvement (Work Plan Review)	During this meeting the Health and the Built Environment Committee highlighted Health Equity, Goal 3, Objective 1 as a performance measure from the work plan in need of improvement. This activity measure highlighted was: By September 30, 2024, the Health and the Built Environment Committee will conduct a SWOT analysis and review the results annually. The committee liasison led the <i>Heath and the Built Environmment Committee SWOT Review Activity</i> using Poll Everywhere. This activity captured the committee members feedback from the SWOT analysis to discuss opportunities and areas for improvements to the committee. The following four questions were included in the activity. 1.) From the results of the SWOT Analysis, which factors do you think the committee should focus on to improve the committee? 2.) What are some ways to bolster and engage the Health and the Built Environment committee members activity? 3.) What are some opportunities and project ideas for the committee to participate in the community? 4.) What are some ways to increase committee membership and meeting interests? After the activity Barbara Martinez-Guerrero briefly discussed the committee's 2019-2024 workplan. She shared from this important conversation we will create actionable steps for the committee. From this feedback we will identify top themes as a priority for the committee. Some of the ideas that were shared from this conversation included the theme of mobility and access, the Underline, Friends of Flagler Trail and Ludlam Trail, Miami Loop presentation, Access to Biscayne Bay, and water access plans.	





	During this meeting the Health and the Built Environment Committee highlighted an activity	
	from the committee work plan as a recognition of improved performance. This activity was	
Recognition of Improved	Access to Care, Goal 2, Objective 2: By September 30, 2024, the Health and the Built	
Performance	Environment Committee will review a minimum of two indicators at each of their meetings.	
	The committee has reviewed or accomplished two objectives at every meeting since the	
	creation of the 2019-2024 workplan.	
	Barbara Martinez Guerrero shared with the committee the Dream in Green survey initiative.	Share survey link with the
	This initiative has been funded by the Children's Trust through the Innovation Grant. It was	committee members.
	shared this initiative is to help assist in the mission of sustainability and working towards	
N D	building a more environmentally conscious community. This new project will help bring	
New Business	greater awareness and accessibility to recycling in Miami-Dade. We are interested in	
	understanding our local waste management habits and encourage you to complete the survey	
	in the link below so that we can better address the issues at hand. Please share with community	
	partners and see survey link here: https://forms.gle/7W8kSydSE88euCko8 .	
	The following partners gave updates on the work their organizations are currently undertaking:	Candice will send out a partner
		updates email with all events
	Barbara Martinez-Guerrero – Shared the recording of the Achieving Healthcare Equity	and materials shared.
	webinar by the South Florida Business Journal, please click <u>here</u> . She also shared two grant	
	opportunities: <u>Health Effects Institute Walter A. Rosenblith New Investigator Award</u> and <u>Rita</u>	
	& Alex Hillman Foundation 2021 Hillman Innovations in Care (HIC) Program.	
	Camila Bernal – She provided an update on United Way's Golden Wishes makes dreams a	
Partner Updates	reality for older adults age 60+ in Miami-Dade County is now accepting nominations. The	
	deadline has been extended to Monday, March 15 th , 2020 by 5 p.m. Please visit <u>here</u> .	
	Cheryl Jacobs – Cheryl shared an idea for the HBE committee to consider if they would like	
	to host Fit City and work on Active Design as a future project. She also shared to join MCAD	
	for the Ruin & Redemption in Architecture conversation with Author Dan Barasch and Meg	
	Daly tomorrow March 10 th , 2021 at 6 p.m. To register, please click <u>here</u> . Lastly, she shared	
	there will be future virtual workshop opportunities to the community.	
	Anamarie Melo – She provided an update on behalf of Urban Health Partnerships on the	
	Healthy Little Havana initiative which addresses the social determinants of health in the Little	
	Havana community.	
	Havana Community.	



MAKE CHAPPEN MIAMI

	Andrea Iglesias – She provided an opportunity on a job opportunity on behalf of Urban Health Partnerships. Please share and check out here . Jen Cheek – She provided an update on behalf of Urban Health Partnerships on the Flagler Trail. She also shared an update working in the Overtown community to support increasing lighting in this community to implement better walkable safe streets and ensuring the county and state plans are carried out into fruition to include the bike lanes too. Lastly, she provided an update on the Miami Gardens community and doing similar work there with their bike structure. More project updates will be shared as they become available. Isabel Perez-Morina – She shared she is looking for projects related to how we build in vocation and employment related to these health and the built environment projects. She shared the importance of barriers to employment and looking to find synergy with projects that have win wins across social issues. Kevin Walford – He provided an update on behalf of TPO. In January they had the Safe Streets Summit that was hosted with Miami-Dade, Broward, and West Palm Beach NPOs in partnership with Urban Health Partnerships. He also shared TPO is currently working with the FDOCs Bicycle Network Assessment and the Department of Transportation and Public Works on the new Mayor's Initiative on pedestrian safety too. Daniel Padilla – He shared an update they are still working on a pollution study on the Miami River with the University of Georgia. They are currently defining where the study is going to	
	River with the University of Georgia. They are currently defining where the study is going to take place. He shared if any other partners are interested in this study to please reach out to him via email at dpadillaochoa@oceanconservancy.org .	
Adjournment	The meeting was adjourned at 11:04 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Tuesday, May 11 th , 2021 at 10:00 a.m.	

